Then, S.T.O.P. taking allowances[\$104,350] from the parent.

You and your Ministerial Alliance Members have known all along that Maude Bristol and Bill Boards, as Vice President of W.E.R.A. put in a request for a \$100,000 Grant, of both Black and White tax dollars, to pay Zande for the Imperial Tile Building; which Maude Bristol, as a member of the C.C.D.C. & W.E.R.A., had been working on for 3 years.

S.T.O.P. has documents stating, at that meeting Sept. 17, 1990, Don Harris argued that he was not going to fight the W.E.R.A. to "get It"---meaning the Imperial Tile Building---to move Veterans into.

We, both Black and White, must blame BillBoards, more than the Mayor, for the juggling of the petitions at the city commission meeting, Nov. 20, 1990. More than 90% of those petitions signatures were White People---S.T.O.P. has copies and have contacted the signers to protest the misuse of those petitions by the city commission and to the detriment of the lives of the residents in the Ann J. Kellogg School District.

Furthermore, we are looking into the illegality of a city government and its Factions, such as the W.E.R.A. and the C.C.D.C. Robert J. Sharkey, President of CAP, Chris T. Christ, Kellogg Foundation Trustee and Nelson Karre, President of the C.C.D.C., are lawyers in the firm of Vandervoort, Cooke, McFee, Christ, Carpenter & Fisher. Robert McFee is the husband of "our Mayor" Shirley McFee. Mayor Shirley McFee and City Manager, Rance Leaders, are both members of the C.C.D.C. Therefore, our city is run, not out of City Hall; but, out of the Mayor's husbands law firm.

The latest known illegality was Resolution 469 by the city commission: Application for the Grant for the National Historic Register Nomination, 11-29-1990, as well as the so-called public hearing, 11-28-1990, which was voted on by Mayor McFee---inspite of a conflict of interest.

You remember that "public hearing"---day. That was the day the Kellogg Foundation and the city manager, Rance Leaders(another member of the C.C.D.C.) met with your Ministerial Alliance and bought your silence on the Hart Hotel being used to house CAP convicted felons for the handsome sum of \$104,350 Dollars.

That November 28th meeting you and Bill Boards, as the Ministerial Alliance, held in our city hall, with the city Manager, is a misuse of our city government. The Manager is an employee of all citizens---not just of handful of Black "Children".

Now, you have the audacity to try to pull this Bull Shit on us: WE WILL THROW OFF THE SHACKLES.

THe only shackles Blacks, like you, Boards, Bristol and Wyers, have is your greed and willingness to sell your people for a few Kellogg Handouts---Just as you did with the H.U.D. Project.